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FCBA Fall Reception to be held on September 30

The FCBA is pleased
to announce a fall
reception to meet and
greet mnew FCC
Chairman  Julius
Genachowski and
Commissioners
Meredith  Attwell
Baker and Mignon
Clyburn on Wednes-
day, September 30,
5:30 - 8:30 p.m. at
the Newseum, 555
Pennsylvania Avenue N.W. From 5:30 -
6:30 p.m., the Newseum exhibits will be
open for attendees to tour and from 6:30 —
8:30 p.m., the reception will be held in the
7th floor Conference Center and Terrace.

FCC Chairman
Julius Genachowski

Sponsorships of the event are available for
$500 and $250, and include registrations to
the reception. Sponsors will receive
recognition in the September and October
newsletter and acknowledgement at the

FCC Commissioner
Mignon Clyburn

FCC Commissioner
Meredith Attwell Baker

event. Individual tickets to the reception are
also available at the following rates:
Government, Academic and Law Student
Members, $25; Private Sector Members, $95;
and Non-members, $150. Please use the
registration form on page 19.

The Newseum is located at the intersection
of Pennsylvania Avenue and Sixth Street,
N.W,, on America’s Main Street between the

CONTINUED ON PAGE 4 b

13th Annual Golf Tournament Rescheduled
to Thursday, September 10

The FCBA Foundation golf tournament
originally scheduled for June 5 has been
rescheduled to Thursday, September 10. We
hope you will be able to participate! Look
for the registration form on page 20 of the
newsletter.

This year’s tourney will take place Thursday,
September 10 with a Shotgun start at 8:45
a.m. at Worthington Manor Golf Club in
Urbana, MD. As in previous years, a
scramble (Captain’s choice) format will be
used and the event is designed to ensure a
fun day no matter whether your handicap is
three, thirty or somewhere in between. All
Eagle Sponsor Foursomes compete for the

CONTINUED ON PAGE 4

Worthington Manor Golf Club

This Month'’s
Key Events

International
Telecommunications
Committee

Brown Bag Lunch
Date/Time: Thursday, August
6,2009; 12:45 — 2:00 p.m.
Location: Verizon
Communications, 1300 I Street,
NW, Suite 400 West, 4th Floor
Large Conference Room

Topic: Current Issues in
Mexico’s Telecommunications
Industry: foreign investment
restrictions, resale permits,
cable, interconnection, spectrum
auctions and local area
consolidation

Speaker: Ivan Ruiz, President
of Mexico’s Institute for
Telecommunications Law

» SEE PAGE 6

FCBA
Membership
Renewal

Instructions on how to
renew your membership
for FY 2010 (July 1, 2009 —
June 30, 2010) were
emailed out to all members
in late June. Please see
page 3 for step-by-step
instructions on how to
complete the process and
make sure you maintain
your active member status.
Please note that the
deadline was JULY 31,
2009.

If you would like to update
the committee(s) you are
on, download the form at
http://www.fcba.org/upload/
fylOcommitteeform.pdf
and fax or mail it back to us
at FCBA, 1020 19th Street,
NW, Suite 325,
Washington, DC 20036,
Fax: 202-293-4317. And
please remember, a
donation to the FCBA
Foundation, while
renewing your member-
ship, is always appreciated!



PRESIDENT'S Message

DEAR MEMBERS:

This has been a busy month of planning upcoming
association events.

With a new leadership structure in place at the FCC, we are
planning a Fall Reception to welcome the new FCC Chairman
and Commissioners on September 30 from 5:30 — 8:30 p.m. at
the Newseum. From 5:30 — 6:30 p.m., attendees will be able
to tour the Newseum exhibits and from 6:30 — 8:30 p.m., the
reception will be held in the 7th Floor Conference Center and Terrace. I hope you'll
make plans to join us in welcoming them.

We're also planning a reception with Commission bureau and office chiefs in mid-
October, the 20th annual Charity Auction on November 12, and the Chairman’s
Dinner on December 10 (in conjunction with the PLI Conference).

Our CLE schedule will kick off on September 9 with a timely look at the lobbying
rules and restrictions in the new administration — sponsored by our Professional
Responsibility Committee. Major CLEs are also in the works by the Broadband and
Mass Media Committees in October and November.

Of course, committee brown bags are being planned for August and September.
And don't forget to mark your calendars for the 13th Annual FCBA Foundation Golf
Tournament — now rescheduled for September 10.

A complete list of upcoming programs and events can be found on page 24.

Also in this newsletter is a listing of committee and chapter co-chairs. I urge all of
you to contact the co-chairs with ideas for committee lunches, CLE programs and
other events that form the core of the association’s membership activities. My
highest priority is to make sure that our programs are as timely, useful and
interesting as possible for the membership.

By now; all of you should have received membership renewal instructions. (If you
have not, you can also find instructions on page 3 of this newsletter.) Please renew
today — and keep taking advantage of member benefits, including discounts to
FCBA events and programs. Note to procrastinators: We're going to try to publish a
new FCBA directory as soon as we can in the new year. Because of publishing
schedules, that essentially means that we need to have a complete membership list
by early October. So, don’t be left out. Renew today!

Bob Pettit

]
Save the Date!

The 23nd Annual Chairman’s Dinner will be held Thursday, December 10,
2009 at the Washington Hilton Hotel. Watch the FCBA October News
for further details and the dinner reservation form.
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Online Membership Renewals

It is time to renew your membership. Your current
membership will expire June 30, 2009 and by renewing,
your membership will be good through June 30, 2010.
Please note that the deadline was JULY 31, 2009.

TO RENEW ONLINE BY CREDIT CARD AND
MAKE A CONTRIBUTION TO THE
FOUNDATION:

B Click the Login link at www.fcba.org or go to
https://www.netforumondemand.com/eWeb/DynamicPag
e.aspx?Site=FCBA&WebCode=LoginRequired to log into
your account. The primary email and password used to
sign in MUST be the same as have been used for online
registrations in the past, by the individual who is being
renewed. If the password is not known or has never
been activated, click on the Forgot your Password? link
and follow the instructions to generate a new password.

® To view your renewal invoice, go to the My Transactions
link. Here you can see a list of all your orders and
invoices.

m **Note: For details on a particular order click on the
small box to the left of the order #.

B Go to the Online Store link. Make sure All Products is
selected in the upper, left-hand pull-down box and click
the Go button.

B Select FCBA Foundation Contribution, enter the
amount, and click the Add to Cart button.

B Click Check Out. Select billing information and click
Next.

B Check the box for the Dues Renewal Order. Click Next
and follow the instructions to process your payment.

TO RENEW ONLINE BY CREDIT CARD:

B Click the Login link at www.fcba.org or go to
https://www.netforumondemand.com/eWeb/DynamicPag
e.aspx?Site=FCBA&WebCode=LoginRequired to log into
your account. If the password is not known or has never
been activated, click on the Forgot your Password? link
and follow the instructions to generate a new password.

B Once logged in, go to the My Transactions link. Here
you can see a list of all your orders and invoices.

m **Note: For details on a particular order click on the
small box to the left of the order #.

B Click on the Pay Open Orders link at the top right of the
page of the My Transactions page.

B Choose the order/invoice you wish to pay and follow the
instructions to process your payment.

B You will receive a receipt for your credit card via email
within minutes of paying your dues.

TO RENEW BY CHECK:

B Click the Login link at www.fcba.org or go to
https://www.netforumondemand.com/eWeb/DynamicPag
e.aspx?Site=FCBA&WebCode=LoginRequired to log into
your account. If the password is not known or has never
been activated, click on the Forgot your Password? link
and follow the instructions to generate a new password.

B Once logged in, go to the My Transactions link. Here
you can see a list of all your orders and invoices.

B Click on the small box to the left of the order/invoice #
for your dues payment and print the page.

B You must include the printed invoice along with your
check and mail to the address on the invoice.

m If you would like to make a tax-deductible donation to
the FCBA Foundation, please send in a check with your
renewal and note the contribution amount.

We have been reminded that some firms/companies prefer
to pay for a group of membership renewals at one time with
one check. In order to do this, each individual member will
need to print out his/her own invoice and as with mailed
dues invoices in the past, submit it for payment through
their internal channels. If we receive one check for multiple
renewals, a copy of each individual invoice must be
included. If you are paying for multiple renewals by credit
card, you must pay each invoice individually online.

PLEASE NOTE THAT YOU CANNOT CHANGE YOUR
MEMBERSHIP TYPE OR YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION
ONLINE. If you need to make a membership type change,
please contact Wendy Parish at wendy@fcba.org or call 202-
293-4000 BEFORE paying the invoice. If you need to
change your contact information, please email your new
information to wendy@fcba.org.

To view your information in the new FCBA online directory,
click on the Individual Directory link in the menu options
after you have logged in. Search for your entry information.
Note that this directory only displays your name, address,
email, and primary phone and fax number. Our database
can still house more info, such as alternate phone and cell
phone numbers, but it will not be reflected in the online
directory.

COMMITTEE SIGN-UP

If you would like to update the committee(s) you are on,
download the form at http://www.fcba.org/upload/
fylO0committeeform.pdf and fax or mail it back to us at
FCBA, 1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 325, Washington, DC
20036, Fax: 202-293-4317.
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CLE Seminars

Wednesday,
September 9,

6:00 - 8:15 p.m.
Lobbying Rules for a
New Administration

Presented by the Professional
Responsibility Committee

The Professional Responsibility
Committee will present a CLE Seminar
on Wednesday, September 9, 2009,
from 6:00 — 8:15 p.m. on Lobbying
Rules for a New Administration. The
program will be held at Wiley Rein LLP,
1776 K Street, NW, Washington, DC.
Experts will discuss what you need to
know about new restrictions and
disclosure requirements for lobbying
the federal government. What guidance
has the new administration given for
anyone advocating positions or seeking
benefits under the Recovery Act? How
are agencies implementing the new

policies? What legal and ethical issues
affect you as an advocate?

To register, go to the FCBA website
Calendar of Events or use the form on
page 18.

Agenda
6:00 - 6:05 p.m.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

Peter Connolly, Partner, Holland &
Knight, LLP

6:05 - 6:50 p.m.

LOBBYING DISCLOSURE
BASICS - THE WHO, WHAT,
WHEN AND WHERE OF
DISCLOSURE

Moderator:

Jane Mago, Executive Vice President
and General Counsel, National
Association of Broadcasters
Speakers:

Robert H. Bradner, Partner, Holland &
Knight LLP

Caleb P. Burns, Partner, Wiley Rein LLP

6:50 - 7:00 p.m.
BREAK

7:00 - 8:15 p.m.

NEW RULES FOR ADVOCATES
UNDER THE RECOVERY ACT
CHALLENGES AND ISSUES
Moderator:

Michael Altschul, Senior Vice President
and General Counsel, CTIA

Speakers:

Preeta D. Bansal, General Counsel and
Senior Policy Advisor, OMB

Kenneth A. Gross, Partner, Skadden
Arps Slate Meagher & Flom LLP
Michael W. Macleod-Ball, Acting
Director, ACLU Washington Legislative
Office

Austin C. Schlick, General Counsel,
FCC

Anne L. Weismann, Chief Counsel,
Citizens for Responsibility and Ethics
in Washington

FALL RECEPTION
CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

White House and the U.S. Capitol and
adjacent to the Smithsonian museums
on the National Mall. Entrance for this
event is located on 6th Street (Freedom
Forum), between Pennsylvania Avenue
and C Street.

The Newseum — a 250,000-square-foot
museum of news — will offer visitors an
experience that blends five centuries of
news history with up-to-the-second
technology and hands-on exhibits. It

features seven levels of galleries,
theaters, retail spaces and visitor

services and offers a unique
environment that takes museum-goers
behind the scenes to experience how
and why news is made. The Newseum
features 14 main exhibition galleries
exploring news history, electronic news,
photojournalism, world news and how
the media have covered major historical
events such as the fall of the Berlin Wall
and the Sept. 11, 2001, terrorist attacks.

Please join us for this special event!

GOLF TOURNAMENT
CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

coveted Eagle Trophy, and many,
many other prizes will be awarded
thanks to the generosity of our
corporate sponsors. Registration
includes round, driving range, light
breakfast and barbeque lunch.

In recognition of the current strains
on everyone’s budgets, we have kept
registration fees unchanged from
last year. But most importantly,
remember that all proceeds go to the
FCBA Foundation to support
funding of unpaid communications-
related legal internships and tuition
grants for deserving District of
Columbia High School graduates—
scholarships that are more
important than ever!

Even if you don’t play, there are
many other ways to support this
tournament. If interested in
donating prizes or hole sponsorship,
please contact Kerry Loughney, 202-
293-4000 or kerry@fcba.org.
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CONMIMITTEE AND CHAPTER CO-CHAIRS 2009-2010

ACCESS TO GOVERMENT
Christopher R. Bjornson
Michelle W. Cohen

Peter A. Corea

Howard M. Weiss

ANNUAL SEMINAR
PLANNING

Luisa L. Lancetti
Patricia J. Paoletta
Charla M. Rath

R. Michael Senkowski

COMMENDATIONS AND
ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

Michele C. Farquhar
Howard M. Liberman
Harry C. Martin

CONFERENCE PLANNING
Kathleen Q. Abernathy
Thomas J. Navin

Mark D. Schneider

CONSTITUTION AND
BYLAWS

Lee G. Petro
M. Anne Swanson

CONTINUING LEGAL
EDUCATION

Albert M. Lewis
Frank S. Simone
Jennifer Tatel

DIVERSITY

Edgar Class

Maurita K. Coley
William E. Cook, Jr.
Jessica J. Gonzalez
ENGINEERING AND
TECHNICAL PRACTICE
Regina Harrison

Laura Stefani

Jamison S. Prime
Thomas P. Van Wazer

FCC ENFORCEMENT
Dennis P. Corbett

Tom W. Davidson
Frank G. Lamancusa
Kris A. Monteith

HOMELAND SECURITY
AND EMERGENCY
COMMUNICATIONS

Rosalind K. Allen
Jeffrey S. Cohen
Nneka Ezenwa
Scott B. Tollefsen

INTELLECTUAL
PROPERTY

Daniel Brenner
James M. Burger
Benjamin E. Golant

INTERNATIONAL
TELECOMMUNICATIONS

Gardner Foster
Jennifer D. Hindin
Robert S. Koppel
Jennifer S. Ullman

JUDICIAL PRACTICE
Samuel Feder

L. Andrew Tollin
Joshua S. Turner

LAW JOURNAL
Donna C. Gregg
Deborah J. Salons

LEGISLATIVE

David R. Goodfriend
Alexander D. Hoehn-Saric
Matthew Hussey

MASS MEDIA

Ann West Bobeck
Robert L. Corn-Revere
Parul Desai

Kathleen A. Kirby

MEMBERSHIP AND
MARKETING

James S. Blitz

Robert E. Branson

Roxanne McElvane

Laura H. Phillips
NATIONAL
TELECOMMUNICATIONS

MOOT COURT
COMPETITION

Jennie Chandra
Russell Hanser
Brian Murray

NOMINATIONS
Mark D. Schneider

PRIVACY AND
DATA SECURITY

Eugenie N. Barton
Linda Cicco

Amy Mushahwar
S. Jenell Trigg

PROFESSIONAL
RESPONSIBILITY

Michael R. Alschul
Peter M. Connolly
Jane E. Mago

RELATIONS WITH OTHER
BAR ASSOCIATIONS

Jennifer A. Warren

STATE AND LOCAL
PRACTICE

Garnet M. Hanley
John J. Heitman
Andrew M. Klein
Brad Ramsay

TRANSACTIONAL
PRACTICE

Mark Brennan

Christine M. Crowe
Michael G. Jones

VIDEO PROGRAMMING
AND DISTRIBUTION
Christopher A. Fedeli
Bradley K. Gillen

Rosemary C. Harold

Steven E Morris
WIRELESS
TELECOMMUNICATIONS
Thomas S. Dombrowsky, Jr.
Brian M. Josef

R. Paul Margie

Jeanine Poltronieri

WIRELINE

Nicholas G. Alexander
Henry G. Hultquist
K.C. Halm

Brita D. Strandberg

YOUNG LAWYERS
Micah M. Caldwell
Catherine Hilke

Ad Hoc
Committees
BROADBAND

Barry J. Ohlson
Nancy J. Victory

CHARITY AUCTION
Mark Brennan

Micah M. Caldwell
Kyle D. Dixon
Christopher A. Fedeli
Paige Fronabarger

Tarah Grant

Karen Henein
Catherine Hilke (Chair)
Julie M. Kearney
Kerry K. Loughney
Jane E. Mago

Amy Mushahwar
Nancy A. Ory
Colin Sandy
Megan Anne Stull
Ron Whitworth

Chapters

ATLANTA
Carolyn T. Roddy
Kennard B. Woods

FLORIDA
William P. Cox
Beth Keating
David A. Konuch
K. Patrick Meehan

MIDWEST
Robert R. Neumann
Robert N. Reiland

NEW ENGLAND
David W. Bogan
Gregory M. Kennan
Julie P. Laine

NEW YORK
TBD

NORTHERN CALIFORNIA
Mary E. Wand
Ryan M. E Baron

PACIFIC NORTHWEST
Judith A. Endejan
Gregory J. Kopta

Kevin D. Minsky

David L. Rice

ROCKY MOUNTAIN
Raymond Gifford
Adam Peters

TEXAS
Bradford W. Bayliff
Kevin K. Zarling
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COMMITTEE AND CHAPTER LEvents

Engineering and Technical
Committee

Event: Brown Bag Lunch

Date/Time: Tuesday, September 15, 12:30 —
2:00 p.m.

Location: Chadbourne & Parke LLP1200
New Hampshire Ave N.W.

Topic: Its the kick-off brown bag of the
Engineering & Technical Committee. Join us
for a discussion of upcoming activities and
your suggestions for the new 2009-2010 year.
RSVP: By 9/11/09, to Karen Higa at 202-974-
5764 or email to khiga@chadbourne.com.

International Telecommunications
Committee

Event: Brown Bag Lunch
Date/Time: Thursday, August 6, 2009;
12:45 - 2:00 p.m.

Location: Verizon Communications, 1300 I
Street, NW, Suite 400 West, 4th Floor Large
Conference Room

Topic: Current Issues in Mexico’s
Telecommunications Industry: foreign
investment restrictions, resale permits, cable,
interconnection, spectrum auctions and local
area consolidation.

Speaker: Ivan Ruiz, President of Mexico’s
Institute for Telecommunications Law. Mr. Ruiz
has a ].D. from ITAM, Mexico, LLM, Duke
University, North Carolina. Mr. Ruiz is a
Mexican attorney specializing in the
telecommunications industry in which he has
worked for over 15 years as an officer of
Mexico’s Federal Telecommunications
Commission, General Counsel to
telecommunications companies and legal
counsel to companies in the broadcast,
wireless, satellite, and telephony sectors. Mr.
Ruiz is also a professor of telecommunications
law at ITAM and an FCBA member.

CONMIMITTEE AND CHAPTER News

Charity Auction
Committee

The 2009 Charity Auction is kicking
into high gear and we need your help to
make this year’s auction a huge success!
Please volunteer to help us solicit great
prizes from local businesses—all FCBA
members are encouraged to participate,
regardless of experience. In addition, if
you know people who work with or
own businesses that might offer great
prizes, let us know. The co-chairs of the
subcommittee responsible for prize
collection are Jeremy Berkowitz, Justin
Faulb, Matt Gerst, and Mary
Underwood. If you are interested in
volunteering some of your time, we
would greatly appreciate your help!
Please send an email to
FCBAauction@gmail.com.

Constitution and
Bylaws Committee

At the request of the Executive
Committee of the FCBA, the
Constitution and Bylaws Committee
recently conducted a review of the
FCBA Bylaws and made several changes
to the status of certain committees, and
made several housecleaning changes as
well.

First, four previously “ad hoc”
committees - Homeland Security and
Emergency Communications
Committee, Intellectual Property
Committee, Judicial  Practice
Committee, and the Privacy and Data
Security Practice Committee — gained
full committee status. Further, in light
of the development of the Internet, and

2009 FCBA Membership Directories

The FCBA 2009 Membership Directories were printed and mailed to members
in late May. Please use the order form on page 23 to order additional copies for

your office.

RSVP by August 3 to: Jennifer Ullman at
Jennifer.ullman@verizon.com. Limited to 34
people.

**Cookies and refreshments will be served.

Professional Responsibility
Committee

Event: CLE Seminar

Date/Time: Wednesday, September 9, 6:00 —
8:15 p.m.

Location: Wiley Rein LLP, 1776 K Street, NW
Topic: Lobbying Rules for a New
Administration

For more information: See page 4.

To register: FCBA website — Calendar of
Events or use the form on page 18.

the recognition that many of the
subjects previously covered by the
Cyberspace Committee were also
relevant to a number of specific practice
committees, the Executive Committee
approved the deletion of that
committee.

In addition, the Cable Practice
Committee was changed to the Video
Programming and Distribution
Committee so to acknowledge the
development of alternative video
distribution platforms. Finally, the
description of the Diversity Committee
was modified to reflect the excellent
work that the Committee has
undertaken to promote diversity in the
communications industry.

This year, the co-chairs of the
Committee — M. Anne Swanson and
Lee G. Petro — have been tasked with
the enviable job of updating the
descriptions for the other Committees,
and will undertake their annual review
of the Constitution and Bylaws for any
other suggested changes. Any such
suggestions will be compiled in a report
and delivered to the FCBAs Executive
Committee for consideration.

FCBA NEWS
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SPRING Reception

At its June 25 Reception, the FCBA
presented its second Excellence in
Government Service award to Evan R.
Kwerel. The award recognizes people with
long-term careers in the federal government
in the field of communications who are
dedicated to the pursuit of excellence and
public service. Evan, a Senior Economist in
the FCC’s Office of Strategic Planning and
Policy Analysis, and known worldwide for
his work on the academic underpinnings of
auction theory and its practical
implementation, has served at the FCC since
1983.

The FCBA also took this occasion of its
reception recognizing excellence in
government service to announce its
commendation of the FCC and NTIA staff
for their outstanding effort and outreach to
the American public to minimize the
difficulties inherent in the digital television
transition. For months, and even years,
hundreds of FCC and NTIA staff had
dedicated themselves to making the digital
television transition work, culminating in
the efforts necessary to “cross the finish line”
on June 12, 2009, less than two weeks before
the reception. At the reception, the FCBA
hosted representatives of the staff members
that worked hand-in-hand with industry on
the digital television transition. While FCBA
members understand as well as anyone that
there is still work to be done to fully reap the
benefits of the digital transition, to
memorialize their efforts at the June 12,
2009 deadline, the FCBA formally
commended the dedicated members of
government working on the task.

FCBA NEWS 7 AUGUST 2009
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SPRING Reception

Special Thanks to the Spring
Reception Sponsors!

Arnold & Porter LLP Sidley Austin LLP

Bingham McCutchen LLP SkyTerra Communications
Comcast Corporation T-Mobile USA, Inc.

Consumer Electronics Association Verizon

Covington & Burling LLP Wiley Rein LLP

Fletcher, Heald & Hildreth, PL.C. Wilkinson Barker Knauer, LLP
Internet Society Willkie Farr & Gallagher LLP
Lockheed Martin Corporation Wireless Communications
Mehlman Capitol Strategies, Inc. Association International
Miller & Van Eaton, PLLC XO Communications

National Association of Broadcasters

FCBA NEWS 9 AUGUST 2009



SPRING Reception

Be it Resolved That

The Federal Communications
Bar Association
Commends and Recognizes

The Digital Television Transition Teams
of the Federal Communications
Commission and the
National Telecommunications and
Information Administration

For
Their Efforts in Outreach
to the American Public to
Minimize the Difficulties in the
Digital Television Transition

For almost two decades, the staff of the FCC and NTIA
have worked to transition the broadcast television
industry from analog technology to digital technology.
Earlier this year, concerned that the public was not ready
for the changes that would come with this transition
despite the tireless efforts of the FCC and NTIA staff,
Congress extended the date set for the final transition
until June 12, 2009. For many months, the staff of the
FCC and NTIA have committed themselves to addressing
the problems faced in this historic endeavor, reaching out
to American citizens and traveling to where they live and
work in an effort to make as smooth as possible the digital
transition. In an almost unprecedented effort, the FCC
and NTIA staff have worked diligently with private
industry on behalf of their constituents: the citizens of
the United States. For this effort, the FCBA commends
the digital transition team, including not only Chairman
Copps and Commissioners Adelstein and McDowell at
the FCC and Acting Assistant Secretary Anna Gomez and
Associate Administrator Bernadette McGuire-Rivera at
NTIA, but the hundreds and hundreds of other leaders
and staff who worked indefatigably over the past six
months, and prior years, under difficult circumstances to
assist viewers of broadcast television throughout this
nation.

Unanimously Adopted by the Executive Committee
of the
Federal Communications Bar Association
on Behalf of All of Its Members

June 26, 2009

FCBA NEWS 10 AUGUST 2009



SPRING Reception

FCBA NEWS AUGUST 2009




FCBA FOUNDATION News

FCBA Foundation
Reports Successful
2008-2009 Year

The Federal Communications Bar
Association Foundation, celebrating the
18th Anniversary of its founding, had a
successful year providing charitable
support for education and children’s
issues in furtherance of the goals set out
in its Mission Statement to:

1) Support worthwhile
communications-related and
educational projects, as well as other
community service projects, particularly
those directed towards children and
students, through financial
contributions and through volunteer
services provided by Foundation
members and others.

2) Foster greater public awareness and
understanding of the development of
communications technology, resources
and law.

The Foundation’s accomplishments this
year included awarding about $140,000
in college scholarships, plus laptop
computers, to 11 students from five
inner-city District of Columbia high
schools; providing $40,600 in stipends
to eight law students who accepted
unpaid communications-related legal
summer internships; donating $75,000
to Horton’s Kids and over $16,000 to
the FCBA Foundation Scholarship
Program raised during the annual
Charity Auction co-sponsored with the
FCBAs Young Lawyers Committee, and
numerous volunteer activities. These
activities, and the Foundation’s overall
success, is a direct result of the generous
support of individual FCBA members,
as well as their firms and companies.
This Annual Report summarizes the
Foundation’s activities during the
recently completed 2008-2009 year.

TRUSTEES
The Foundation is governed by a Board

of Trustees, most of whom are elected
by the FCBA membership, but which

also may include persons appointed in
accordance with the Foundation’s By-
Laws. This year’s Trustee’s were Rick
Chessen, Erin Dozier, Stacy Robinson
Fuller, Julie Kearney, Donna Lampert,
Larry Movshin, Henry Rivera, and
Megan Anne Stull. The Foundation’s
officers, as elected by the Board of
Trustees, were: Jane Mago, Chair; Mike
Altschul, Treasurer; Natalie Roisman,
Assistant Treasurer; Celia Nogales,
Secretary; Rick Whitt, Assistant
Secretary.

Three non-Board members worked
extensively with the Board as co-chairs
of the Volunteer Services Committee,
Joanna Georgatsos, Howard Weiss, and
Tom Van Wazer. The FCBAs Executive
Director Stan Zenor, Director of
Member Services Kerry Loughney,
Wendy Parish and Ann Henson,
provided invaluable support to the
Foundation.

SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM

The Foundation’s scholarship program,
the Chairman Robert E. Lee
Scholarship Fund, is its most significant
undertaking, both in terms of the funds
awarded and in the amount of time
required to administer the program.
The 11 scholarships, and the laptops
awarded to the scholarship recipients
have the Foundation committing
approximately $140,000 to this year’s
scholarship program, helping these very
deserving students. The scholarship
recipients and additional details about
this year’s scholarship program are
described in the report, which appeared
in the July 2009 issue of the FCBA
News.

The scholarships are awarded based on
a number of different criteria, including
the students predicted ability to succeed
in college, past academic performance,
participation in school activities, school
attendance, service to the community,
financial need, and other relevant
factors that may apply to each
individual applicant. The scholarship
applicants are reviewed on the basis of a
written application (including

biographical information, academic
performance and an essay) and a
personal interview with members of the
Foundation’s Board of Trustees and
other FCBA volunteers.

Erin Dozier and Stacy Robinson Fuller
served as the Foundation’s Scholarship
Committee Co-Chairs, overseeing the
entire program. They were responsible
for contacting and coordinating with
the seven District of Columbia high
schools from which the Foundation
solicited applicants: Bell Multicultural
High School, Calvin Coolidge High
School, Cardozo High School, McKinley
Technology High School, Thurgood
Marshall Academy Public Charter
School, Roosevelt High School, and
Spingarn High School. The Foundation
received 31 written applications. The
Scholarship Committee Co-Chairs
participated in and coordinated the
review of the written applications,
which determined the 15 applicants
who would be interviewed. The Co-
Chairs also participated in and
coordinated the applicant interviews, in
which the Trustees and other members
of the FCBA participated. The Co-
Chairs also attended the award
ceremonies at several of the high
schools to announce the scholarship
recipients at those schools.

The Foundation thanks Alan Fischel,
Lisa Fowlkes, Erin Kim, Elizabeth
MclIntyre, Nancy Murphy, and Marisa
Roy for serving as the Scholarship
Committee’s liaisons to each of the
participating D.C. public high schools
in 2008-2009. We also thank the
following volunteers for reviewing
applications, interviewing students
and/or serving as mentors for
scholarship recipients: Darren
Abernethy, Roz Allen, Dennis Amari,
John Beahn, Shellie Blakeney, Bob
Branson, Karen Brinkmann, Maria
Cattafesta, Jennie Chandra, Debra
Clemens, John Conwell, Adam
Copeland, Mary Crespy, Parul Desai,
Allison Ellis, Nneka Ezenwa, Justin
Faulb, Georgina Feigen, Jackie
Flemming, Paige Fronabarger, Katrina
Gleber, Diane Griffin, Marla Hackett,
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Kathleen Ham, Timothy Harr, Gina
Harrison, Mia Hayes, Sarah Jameson,
Kathleen Jarmiolowski, Karen Johnson,
Ken Keane, Angela Kronenberg, Luisa
Lancetti, Anisa Latif, Anne Lucey,
David Marks, Patrick McFadden,
Maury Mechanick, Marlee Miller, David
O’Connor, Nancy Ory, Nirali Patel, Lee
Petro, Laura Phillips, Stephanie Podey,
Joy Ragsdale, Alexander Ripps, A.
Angélique Roche, Peter Ross, Marisa
Roy, Kevin Ryan, Donna Rynex, Mike
Senkowski, Peter Shields, Anjali Singh,
Sally Smith, Christopher Sova, Cindy
Spiers, Heidi Stack, Tara Thue, Cheryl
Tritt, Melissa Troiano, Nancy Victory,
Kevin Walsh, Howard Weiss, Ron
Whitworth, Cody Williams, Wes
Wright, Richard Young, and Stefanie
Zalewski. Thank you also to the
National Association of Broadcasters
for making its offices available for the
applicant interviews.

The Foundation also continued its
mentoring program of soliciting FCBA
members interested in serving as a
mentor to a scholarship recipient.
Jennifer Holtz coordinated this
program. The mentors are available to
help support the students in their
transition to college. This is an
important component of the scholarship
program, as most of the scholarship
recipients lack family members or other
people to whom they can turn who
have gone through the college
experience to provide advice and
assistance. At year-end, the
Foundation’s Board approved an event
where the scholarship recipients, their
mentors, and several Foundation Board
members attended the July 21
Washington Mystics basketball game.
Thanks to the National Association of
Broadcasters, who donated tickets to
their Executive Suite at the Verizon
Center for the Foundation to host this
event.

INTERNSHIP PROGRAM

The Foundation’s internship program
awards stipends from the Chairman
Robert E. Lee Scholarship Fund to law
students serving in  unpaid

communications-related legal summer
internships. The Foundation made
awards to eight students, totaling
$40,600. The base amount of each
stipend is $5,000, which is intended to
help defray the student’s expenses
during the internship. One student is
selected to receive an additional $600
Max Paglin Award, in honor of the
former FCBA member, FCC General
Counsel and Executive Director, and
founder of the Golden Jubilee
Commission on Telecommunications.
This year’s recipients, all interning at the
FCC, are:

Jeremy Berkowitz, of Catholic
University of America, who will be
working at NTIA in the Office of Policy
Analysis and Development

Kiersten Kamman, of Indiana
University Maurer School of Law-
Bloomington, who will be working at
the FCC in the Media Bureau Policy
Division

Linda Otaigbe, of the University of
Virginia School of Law, who will be
working at the FCC, International

Bureau, Strategic Analysis and
Negotiations Division
Anya Raytenberg, of George

Washington University Law School,
who will be working at the Library of
Congress in the Office of the General
Counsel

Kevin Ryan, of Catholic University of
America, who will be working for the
House Subcommittee on
Communications Technology & the
Internet, House Energy and Commerce
Committee

Robert Samuel, of Wake Forest
University School of Law, who will be
working at the FCC in the Office of
Commissioner Robert McDowell

Rachel Sanford, of Catholic University
of America, who will be working at
NTIA in the Office of Policy Analysis
and Development; MAX PAGLIN
AWARD WINNER - $600 STIPEND

Valerie Warner, of Emory University
School of Law, who will be working at
National Public Radio in the Office of
the General Counsel.

Julie Kearney and Megan Anne Stull
chaired the internship program. This
included coordinating the distribution
of notices of the Foundation’s
Internship Program to law schools
throughout the country (a copy of the
application also is posted on the
Foundation’s website), and then
coordinating the review of the 34
applications submitted. A group of
Foundation Trustees and FCBA
members reviewed the applications,
evaluating the applicants’ financial
need, academic achievements,
community service, and the relationship
of their proposed internship to
communications law.

CHARITY AUCTION

The 2008 Charity Auction was held on
November 6, 2008. Co-sponsored by
the Foundation and the FCBA Young
Lawyers Committee, this year’s event
raised $75,000 to benefit Horton’s Kids
and over $16,000 to benefit the FCBA
Foundation Scholarship Program.
Founded in 1989, Horton’s Kids
(http://hortonskids.org/) is a D.C.-based
non-profit organization that provides
academic and social services to children
living in one of the city’s most
underserved neighborhoods.

The Charity Auction planning
committee members were Mark
Brennan; Micah Caldwell; Christopher
Fedeli; Paige Fronabarger; Tarah Grant
(Chair); Karen Henein; Catherine Hilke;
Adam Kirschenbaum; Kerry Loughney;
Larry Movshin; Nancy Ory; Natalie
Roisman; Colin Sandy; Megan Anne
Stull; and Ryan Wallach.

The sponsors of the 2008 Charity
Auction were: CTIA - The Wireless
Association; Davis Wright Tremaine
LLP; Google Inc.; Hogan & Hartson
LLP; Lawler Metzger Milkman &
Keeney, LLC; Lockheed Martin
Corporation; Morrison & Foerster LLP;
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Sidley Austin LLP; Wiley Rein LLP; and
Willkie Farr & Gallagher LLP.

COMMUNITY SERVICE

The Foundation continued its long-
standing, monthly volunteer activities at
Martha’s Table and McKenna’s Wagon.
On the last Sunday morning of each
month, volunteers helped prepare meals
for the homeless at Martha’s Table, and
on the fourth Sunday of every month
volunteers delivered meals to the
homeless in the District through
McKenna’s Wagon (a mobile soup
kitchen operated by Martha’s Table).
Howard Weiss was responsible for
coordinating the Sunday morning meal
preparation, while Joanna Georgatsos
and Tom Van Wazer coordinated the
McKenna’s Wagon volunteers.

FOUNDATION VOLUNTEER
OF THE YEAR

At the FCBA's annual meeting and
luncheon on June 11, the Foundation
recognized Rudy Baca as its Volunteer
of the Year. Rudy was a long-time
supporter of the Foundation’s efforts
and was very involved in the Charity
Auction, serving at the cashier’s table on
the night of the Auction for many years.

FUNDRAISING

The Foundation could not maintain or
increase the level of services it provides
without the funds needed to do so. The
Board of Trustees remained committed
to funding scholarships and internships
using funds raised during the current
year rather than drawing on the
Foundation’s reserves. At the same
time, the Board hoped to further build
the Foundation’s reserves towards
eventually reaching a level at which
income from the reserves is sufficient to
help fund the Foundation’s on-going
work. Fundraising is, therefore, a
critical element to the Foundation’s
ability to fulfill its mission. Michael
Altschul and Larry Movshin co-chaired
the Foundation’s Fundraising
Committee, taking the lead in what was
a very successful year for donations,

particularly for the Robert E. Lee
Scholarship Fund.

Special thanks go to the following
companies and law firms for endowing
specific named scholarships for high
school students: 2008 FCBA Charity
Auction Committee ($16,000); AT&T
Services, Inc. ($25,000); Comcast
Corporation ($8,000); Friends of Karen
A. Kincaid ($12,000); Google Inc.
($10,000); News Corporation
($20,000); Sidley Austin LLP ($10,000);
The DIRECTV Group, Inc. ($16,000); .
The Foundation also thanks the
substantial contributions to its
scholarship fund from: The Foundation
gratefully acknowledges the support of
the following companies, law firms and
individuals, who made significant
contributions to the program this year:
Kathleen and Charles Abernathy;
Michael Basile; Robert Beizer; Bingham
McCutchen LLP; Diane Burstein; Diane
Cornell; Seth & Diane Davidson; Mark
Denbo; Erin Dozier; Paul S. Feira;
Fletcher, Heald & Hildreth, PLC; Joseph
Godles; Tara Giunta; Patrick Grant;
Joyce Gwadz; J.G. Harrington; John
Griffith Johnson, Jr.; Kamlet Shepherd
& Reichert, LLP; Julie Kearney;
Lampert, O’Connor & Johnston, P.C.;
Lawler, Metzger, Milkman & Keeney,
LLC; Lerman Senter PLLC; John Logan;
Jane Mago; FE Thomas Moran; Lois and
Larry Movshin; David O’Connor; Scott
Patrick; Laura Phillips; Qwest; Charla
Rath; Henry Rivera; Natalie Roisman;
Kenneth Satten; Peter Schildkraut;
Mark Schneider; Skadden Arps Slate
Meagher & Flom LLP; David Solomon,;
Anne Swanson; Jennifer Ullman; Willkie
Farr & Gallagher LLP; Wiltshire &
Grannis LLP; and Richard Zaragoza.
The Foundation also thanks Microsoft
for providing free software for the laptop
computers that the Foundation is
awarding to its scholarship recipients.
Thanks also to Comcast Corporation for
underwriting the production costs of the
video of this year’s scholarship recipients
that was shown at the June 11 FCBA
luncheon.

The FCBAs 22nd Annual Chairman’s
Dinner, honoring FCC Chairman Kevin

Martin, was held November 18, 2008 at
the Washington Hilton Hotel. The
support of law firms and companies that
purchased sponsor tables raised more
than $25,000 for the Foundation’s
Scholarship Fund.

The 13th Annual FCBA Foundation
Honorable Robert E. Lee Memorial Golf
Tournament will be held on Thursday,
September 10, at the Worthington
Manor Golf Club in Urbana, MD. It is
named in memory of former FCC
Chairman Robert E. Lee, who passed
away in April 1993 after serving on the
FCC for almost 30 years. Thanks to
Robert Branson; Alan Campbell;
Jonathan Cohen; Peter Corea; Joe
Cramer; Tom Dombrowsky, Jr.; Steve
Goodman; Phil Malet; Larry Movshin,;
Lee Petro; Joy Ragsdale; Glenn
Reynolds (Chair); and Larry Walke who
served on this year’s planning
committee and once again will make the
tournament a success.

CONCLUSION

The Foundation’s Board of Trustees
worked hard this year to build upon the
success of past years. The continued
generosity and dedication of FCBA
members contributed to making this
another successful year for the
Foundation, helping to make a
difference in the lives of students and
children who are the direct beneficiaries
of the Foundation’s programs. As the
year ended, four Board members ended
their terms (Rick Chessen; Donna
Lampert; Jane Mago; and Larry
Movshin), while four new members
prepared to start theirs (Kyle Dixon;
Jamie Hedlund; Anita Wallgren; and
Jennifer Warren). The remaining and
new members of the Board of Trustees
have a solid Foundation upon which to
build and continue to fulfill the mission
upon which it embarked 18 years ago,
making a difference in the community
in which many of us work and live.

Jane Mago
Chair, 2008-2009
FCBA Foundation
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McKenna's Wagon
Seeking Volunteers
for August 23

McKenna’s Wagon is a mobile soup and
sandwich wagon that goes “on location”
to deliver food to the needy. For those
who have volunteered, it has been a
wonderful experience and a great way
to help the needy in the D.C.
community. This is an especially good
experience for the teens and pre-teens
among us who do not have a full
appreciation of the many privileges they
enjoy. Community service credits are
also available.

The Wagon is a white van that is loaded
up with sandwiches, snacks and soup.
We meet at Martha’s Table at 4:45 pm in
comfortable clothes and shoes. Martha’s
Table is located in a yellow building at
2114 Fourteenth Street, NW, in the
District, near the intersection of 14th
and U Streets. On-street parking is
available.

Upon arrival we get assignments (some
of us will distribute snacks and
sandwiches, others will serve soup), and

put on aprons before we depart in the
van to 5th and New York Ave., NW
(near the new Convention Center). We
are driven by one of our experienced
volunteers and the trip to distribution
location takes about 10-15 minutes.

We serve about 30-75 people per visit
including a few mothers who come for
food for their families. The area is well
patrolled by police. The food
distribution is conducted in an efficient,
calm and orderly fashion and many of
the people we serve are quite
appreciative of our efforts. Once we
serve all of the food, we do a clean up of
the immediate area. Total time for the
distribution takes about one hour and
we usually return to Martha’s Table by
or before 6:30 p.m.

We would love to have you join us on
one of our upcoming food runs which
are always on the 4th Sunday of the
month. If you are able to volunteer
on August 23 or for one of the future
dates, September 27, October 25,
November 22, or December 27, please
contact Joanna Georgatsos at
georgatsos@lojlaw.com or Tom
VanWazer at tvanwazer@sidley.com.

FCBA FOUNDATION News

Foundation
Student
and
Mentor
Mystics
Event

The Foundation hosted
its 2009 scholarship
winners and their
volunteer mentors at a
Washington Mystics
basketball game on July
21. The Foundation
would like to thank the
National Association of
Broadcasters for
donating the use of
their Executive Suite and
all those who
volunteered to serve as a
mentor. A good time
was had by all.

Volunteer Outreach
for Martha's Table -
August 30

Martha’s Table feeds hundreds of
hungry, homeless adults and children
on the streets of Washington daily,
through its mobile soup kitchen.
Children and friends are also welcome.
We will begin at 10:00 am and work
until 1:00 pm. Martha’s Table is located
in a yellow building at 2114 Fourteenth
Street, NW, in the District, near the
intersection of 14th and U Streets. On-
street parking is available. Volunteers
are asked to bring food if possible, (e.g.,
cold cuts, bread, peanut butter, jelly,
vegetables and potatoes) because the
center often runs out of donated food.

The FCBA volunteers on the last
Sunday of every month, so mark your
calendars now. For more information,
contact Howard Weiss at 703-812-0471
— weiss@fhhlaw.com.
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JOB Bank

TO RESPOND TO JOB BANK
LISTINGS

If the employer is listed, send the information
requested directly to the employer. If you are
responding to a BLIND BOX listing, send ONE
COPY of the information requested to Kerry
Loughney, Federal Communications Bar
Association, 1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 325,
Washington, DC 20036-6101, or EMAIL it to
kerry@fcba.org. Please clearly indicate the
Blind Box number to which you are
responding. If you are applying to a Blind Box,
you may enclose a separate note to the FCBA
specifying any organization to which you do
not wish your application to be forwarded.
Responses to Blind Box listings can be accepted
only from FCBA members.

TO LIST A JOB

Complete a Job Bank Form and send or fax the
Form and the appropriate payment to Kerry
Loughney, Federal Communications Bar
Association, 1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 325,
Washington, DC 20036-6101. In addition,
please email the text of the ad to
kerry@fcba.org. Listings and payment received
by the 15th day of each month will appear in
the next month’s newsletter. If possible, ads
should not exceed 75 words. Please call the
FCBA, (202) 293-4000, for a Job Bank Form.
(No headhunters please).

LAW FIRM / CORPORATE

8.09.1

Communications Associate — Davis Wright
Tremaine LLP, a full service, multi-practice
firm, is seeking an experienced (3+ years)
associate with a background in
communications regulation to join our San
Francisco office:

® JD and member of the California State Bar

m At least 3 years of experience working with
communications clients

m Excellent written and verbal communication
skills including presentation skills

We offer a professional, collegial working
environment; excellent benefits and the
opportunity to work with seasoned partners in
our communications practice group.

If interested in this position, please send (1) a
cover letter and (2) your resume to:

Email: karenbaltierlong@dwt.com

Mail:

Karen Baltier-Long, Office Administrator
Davis Wright Tremaine LLP

505 Montgomery Street, Suite 800

San Francisco, CA 94111

8.09.2

Senior Corporate Counsel — Consumer
Credit, Banking and Financial Operations
(Bellevue, WA) — This position will advise and
partner with a diverse group of internal clients
on credit and finance legal issues implicated in
the development and launch of new products
and service. It will include development and
negotiation of documents related to consumer
credit and debit, credit reporting and scoring,
payment processing and mobile and
conventional banking. It will include providing
legal advice on new and emerging financial
services, providing guidance on strategic
business relationships and counseling the
business on legal and regulatory issues, such as
the Fair Credit Reporting Act, Fair Debt
Collection Practices Act, Regulation E, the
Payment Card Industry (PCI), data security
standards and NACHA. The position will join
the existing legal team supporting the Financial
Operations and Customer Care and will work
closely with other groups within the Legal
Department on enterprise level operational
issues and projects.

Experience drafting and negotiating complex
commercial contracts is strongly preferred.
Interest in and aptitude for consumer credit
and collections issues, banking and electronic
financial services matters including payment
cards, and emerging payment systems required.
Aptitude for emerging technologies required.

Requirements include a law degree and at least
8 years of experience; law firm and in-house
experience preferred. Experience in the
Financial Services or related industries
required.

*Local candidates will be given priority, and
relocation will not be offered for this position.

T-Mobile USA offers a full range of
comprehensive benefits. Please apply online at
www.tmobile.jobs and reference req. #216548.
EOE.

8.09.3

Staff Counsel — Verizon Wireless is seeking a
talented attorney to join its Regulatory Law
Group within the Legal & External Affairs
Department as Staff Counsel in the
Washington, D.C. office. This attorney will
represent the company’ interests in federal and
state courts, as well as in proceedings before the
Federal Communications Commission, state
public utility commissions, and other agencies.
Responsibilities also include drafting and
reviewing applications for licenses and other
authorizations, pleadings and other documents,
assisting internal clients in complying with
numerous federal and state regulatory
requirements and performing research into a
wide variety of telecommunications law issues,
particularly in the area of wireless
telecommunications. Qualifications include JD

with excellent academic performance from a
top tier law school; active and in good standing
with admission in at least one state bar,
preferably the District of Columbia; minimum
of 5 years of relevant and recent legal
experience in a similar work environment (i.e.
agency, law firm or corporate legal department)
is required, with some telecommunications or
high-tech industry experience, preferably in
wireless services. Verizon Wireless is an equal
opportunity employer. Please apply online for
Job Requisition 237024 at
https://careers.verizonwireless.com/.

8.09.4

Telecom Associate — Mid-level to senior
attorney for our Telecommunications practice
that emphasizes international, satellite, Internet
and wireless matters. Duties to include legal
research, writing, and counseling of clients on
legal, commercial and technology matters,
electronic commerce and the telecom industry;
market developments; satellite licensing and
regulation; the Satellite Home Viewer
Improvement Act and Satellite Home Viewer
Extension and Reauthorization Act; terrestrial
spectrum licensing; electronic surveillance law;
international privacy and data protection; and
Internet interconnection and net neutrality.
Minimum requirements: J.D. or equivalent,
D.C. bar or membership eligibility, and at least
four years of telecommunications legal
experience with an agency or law firm.
Principals only - apply directly with resume
and transcript.

Steptoe & Johnson LLP is an equal opportunity
employer. All inquiries will be held in strict
confidence. Candidates apply directly to the
firm. Please forward cover letter, resume and
law school transcript to:

Rosemary K. Morgan

Director of Attorney Services and Legal
Recruiting

Steptoe & Johnson LLP

1330 Connecticut Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20036-1795

Fax: 202-828-3661

Email: Legal_recruiting@steptoe.com

8.09.5

Telecom Associate — Wilkinson Barker
Knauer, LLP, a mid-sized communications law
firm, seeks an entry-level associate (1-2 years),
ideally with experience in telecom and/or
media issues. Candidates should have
excellent legal research and writing skills,
attention to detail, and a positive attitude.
Please submit resume, law school transcript,
writing sample and references to
wbk@wbklaw.com. Questions regarding the
position may be addressed to Natalie Roisman
at nroisman@wbklaw.com or 202-783-4141.

CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE p>
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8.09.6

Telecommunications Attorney (San Mateo,
CA) — Fast-growing SaaS / VoIP
telecommunications company is actively
recruiting a telecommunications attorney.
Responsibilities: Oversee FCC and state PUC
regulatory compliance, including USF and state
taxation matters; Oversee company compliance
regarding CPNI, E911, CALEA and related
matter. Requirements: 3 + years telecom
regulatory experience; VoIP or telephony
software experience; and prior FCC or PUC
experience preferred. Please send your resume
to telecoabc@yahoo.com.

In MEMORIAM

Libby Beaty
1960-2009

Elizabeth Waeger (“Libby”) Beaty,
Executive Director of the National
Association of Telecommunications
Officers and Advisors (“NATOA”) and a
former FCC Assistant Bureau Chief,
died of cancer June 12, 2009.

Libby was born and raised in Pinson,
Alabama, northeast of Birmingham, and
attended high school there. She crafted
her own B.A. in business management
and fine arts from Warren Wilson
College in Swannanoa, North Carolina.
Following graduation, she worked in
New York City for RKO Pictures, Tri-
Star Pictures and Children’s Television
Workshop. Libby earned her ].D. at
Brooklyn Law School.

Prior to joining NATOA in 1999, Libby
served in several managerial positions at
the FCC, including Assistant Bureau
Chief of the Cable Services Bureau and
head of its Financial Analysis and
Compliance Division. In February of
1999, she was named Deputy Director
of the Office of Legislative and
Intergovernmental Affairs.

NATOA is a national organization of
local appointed and elected officials
promoting community interests in
communications. During Libby Beaty’s
tenure, the organization broadened

|
Young Lawyers Committee Fundraiser:

FCBA Shirts for Sale!

The Young Lawyers Committee is selling FCBA polo shirts to benefit the FCBA
Foundation. Perfect for summertime business casual! The shirts are navy blue
and embroidered with the FCBA logo in white and amber. Available in women’s
sizes S, M, and XL and men’s sizes M, L, and XL for $30 per shirt; available in
men’s XXL for $32 per shirt. $16 of the purchase price is deductible as a
donation to the FCBA Foundation. To place an order, visit www.fcba.org and
submit the form to the FCBA by fax (202-293-4317) or mail (1020 19th Street,
NW, Suite 325, Washington, DC 20036). For additional information, please
contact Kerry Loughney (202-293-4000; kerry@fcba.org) or Cathy Hilke (202-

719-7418; chilke@wileyrein.com).

beyond cable television regulation to
include other important public policy
issues such as community broadband,
“Gov. 2.0,” wireless and public safety
telecommunications. The NATOA web
site home page praised Libby’s ten years
as Executive Director for “her
exemplary leadership and her fierce
advocacy on behalf of communities
across America.”

Elizabeth Beaty is survived by her
husband, Randy Noranbrock, and two
sons, Jonathan and Nicholas, as well as
her parents, Frank and Alvina Beaty of
Pinson, Alabama, three sisters and a
brother. A service of remembrance was
held Friday, June 26th, at the George
Washington Masonic Memorial in
Alexandria. NATOA has established an
education fund for Libby’s sons, with
details posted at www.natoa.org.

|
Interested in Hosting an FCBA event?

The FCBA greatly appreciates the support of our members’ firms and companies
who provide space for our brown bag lunches, committee meetings, and CLE
Seminars throughout the year. We are, however, always looking for new
locations that can host FCBA events. We will be experimenting with some new
presentation technology in future CLE seminars, which require more technical

support than we have needed in the past.

In general terms, we need conference rooms that can seat at least 30 (more if
possible) people at tables for brown bag lunches and committee meetings and
conference rooms that can seat a minimum of 60 for CLE seminars. Firms and
companies hosting brown bag lunches provide beverages and desserts; firms
and companies hosting CLE seminars provide beverages and snacks. CLE
seminars are generally held from 6:00 — 8:30 p.m. Additionally, for CLE
seminars we need facilities that can provide technology support for
microphones for as many as six speakers on a panel, the ability to tie the house
sound system into a teleconference bridge, video projection capabilities for
PowerPoint presentations, and access to the internet for presentations by
speakers. If your firm or company has the needed conference room facilities
and capabilities and would be willing to host future FCBA activities, please
email Stan Zenor, stan@fcba.org, or Kerry Loughney, kerry@fcba.org.
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COMIMITTEE AND CHAPTER Event Form

Name Organization
Address Suite/Room/Apt.
City/State/Zip

Phone Fax E-mail

CHECK THE EVENT(S) FOR WHICH YOU ARE REGISTERING:

[] Wednesday, September 9, 6:00 — 8:15 p.m. — CLE
Seminar on Lobbying Rules for a New Administration,
Location: Wiley Rein LLP, 1776 K Street, NW
Cost: $95.00 for Private Sector Members; $50.00 for
Government/Academic/Paralegal/Student Members;
$25.00 for Government/Academic/Paralegal Members 5
years or less out of school; $150.00 for Non-Members
Registrations and cancellations due by 5:00 p.m., Friday,
September 4, 2009

$ Total Enclosed

Credit card no.

[]Visa []MasterCard [ ] American Express [ 1 Check

Exp. date

Signature

PAYMENT MUST BE RECEIVED NO LATER THAN THE DAY OF
THE EVENT. PHONE REGISTRATIONS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED.

PLEASE FAX THIS FORM TO: Wendy Parish, Federal
Communications Bar Association, Fax: (202) 293-4317

CLE CREDIT: FCBA will be requesting accreditation from the
State Bars of Virginia and California for continuing legal
education credit. If approved, forms for Virginia and California
will be available at the Seminar Registration Desk. Please note
that FCBA does not obtain CLE credit for other states. The

FCBA will, however, assist with applications to other states, but
attorneys must apply individually for credit courses and submit
any forms and payments necessary directly to the state bar. The
number of credits corresponds with the number of hours of

course time, i.e., a two-hour seminar equals 2.0 hours of credit.

Federal Communications Bar Association

1020 19th Street, N.W,, Suite 325, Washington, D.C. 20036
Phone: (202) 293-4000 ¢ Fax: (202) 293-4317

E-mail: wendy@fcba.org
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FCBA FALL RECEPTION Registration

Wednesday, September 30, 2009

THE NEWSEUM, 555 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE, NW, WASHINGTON, DC
5:30 - 6:30 TOUR THE NEWSEUM EXHIBITS
6:30 - 8:30 RECEPTION

PLEASE RESERVE THE FOLLOWING:

Gold Sponsorship(s) at $500.00 per sponsorship (includes two tickets to the event, recognition in the newsletter,
and acknowledgement at the event)

Silver Sponsorship(s) at $250.00 per sponsorship (includes one ticket to the event, recognition in the newsletter,
and acknowledgement at the event)

FCBA Private Sector Member ticket(s) at $95.00 per ticket
FCBA Government/Academic/Law Student Member ticket(s) at $25.00 per ticket
Non-Member ticket(s) at $150.00 per ticket

Name

Nickname (if applicable)

Organization

Address

Suite/Room/Apt.

City/State/Zip

Phone Fax E-mail

PLEASE LIST NAMES AND ORGANIZATIONS OF ALL ATTENDEES
(all guests’ names must be received by mail, fax, or e-mail no later than Friday, September 25):

PAYMENT INFORMATION

$ Total Enclosed UJVisa [IMasterCard [JAmerican Express [J Check

Credit card no. Exp. date

Signature

PLEASE SEND THIS FORM AND A CHECK MADE PAYABLE NO TICKETS WILL BE MAILED.

TO THE “FCBA"” OR FAX TO (202) 293-4317 NO LATER RESERVATIONS WILL BE CONFIRMED
THAN FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 25 TO: AT THE REGISTRATION DESK AT THE

.. RECEPTION.
Federal Communications Bar Association

1020 19th Street, N.W,, Suite 325
Washington, D.C. 20036
Phone: (202) 293-4000
Fax: (202) 293-4317
E-mail: wendy@fcba.org

CANCELLATION POLICY: DUE TO THE
NATURE OF THIS EVENT, NO REFUNDS
WILL BE GIVEN FOR CANCELLATIONS.
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ROBERT E. LEE MIEVIORIAL FCBEA FOUNDATION

CHARITY GOLF TOURNAMENT Registration

Name

Organization

Address Suite/Room/Apt.
City/State/Zip

Phone Fax E-mail

YES! | WOULD LIKE TO SUPPORT THE GOLF TOURNAMENT, TO BE HELD ON THURSDAY,
SEPTEMBER 10, 2009, AT WORTHINGTON MANOR GOLF CLUB, AS INDICATED BELOW:

[J Eagle Club $ 1,200
[J FCBA Private Sector Member $ 200
[1 FCBA Government/Academic/Young Lawyer/Law Student Member $ 150
[0 Non-Member $ 250

GOLFERS IN YOUR FOURSOME (IF KNOWN AT THIS TIME):

Name(s)

Organization

Handicap or average of last two rounds

Eagle Club - $1,200

¢ Golf foursome including admission to all
event activities

e Continental breakfast and lunch

e Participation with other Eagle Club sponsors
in exclusive “Tournament Within A
Tournament” competition to win the coveted
Eagle Club trophy

e Full page ad in event program

e Top-level recognition in all event advertising
before and after the tournament

For more information about the tournment, go
to www.fcba.org

Note: Players may choose their foursomes
regardless of donation level.

Company Hole Sponsor — $300
e Full page ad in event program
* Hole signage

Individual Hole Sponsor — $250
e Half page ad in event program
* Hole signage

SCHEDULE

8:45 a.m. Shotgun start

CHAIRMAN LEE

The tournament is named in memory of former
Federal Communications Commission (FCC)
Chairman Robert E. Lee, who passed away in
April 1993 after serving on the FCC for almost
thirty years. Chairman Lee served as a
Commissioner of the FCC for 28 years and was
instrumental in the early development of color
television, among other contributions to federal
communications policy.

PLEASE SEND THIS FORM AND A
CHECK MADE PAYABLE TO THE
“FCBA FOUNDATION” TO:

Kerry Loughney

1020 19th St., NW, Suite 325
Washington, DC 20036

Tel: 202 293-4000

Fax: 202 293-4317
kerry@fcba.org

PLEASE RETURN FORM AND PAYMENT BY THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 3, 2009.

$ Total Enclosed []Visa [1MasterCard [ ] American Express

Credit card no. Exp. date

Signature
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20TH ANNUAL CHARITY AUCTION Donation Form -

NOVEMBER 12, 2009

TO DONATE A PRIZE, PLEASE FOLLOW THESE INSTRUCTIONS:

1. Write a letter or certificate which includes a detailed description of the prize and a list of all restrictions (e.g. blackout dates,
attendance specifications, etc.), and instructions on how the winner is to receive the prize.

2. Complete a copy of this prize donation form. If donating more than one prize, please submit a donation form for each prize.
3. List the donor (individual and/or company name) as it should appear in the auction prize book.

4. All prizes are valid through November 12, 2010, unless otherwise specified.

Donor (as it should appear in the prize book)

Contact Person

Address

Suite/Room/Apt.

City/State/Zip

Phone Fax

E-mail

Item(s) Donated (please attach a separate sheet if necessary and be as specific as possible)

Donor Estimate of Fair Market Value (required) $

Acknowledgement should be sent to (name, if different from contact person, and address)

Donation Obtained By (name of FCBA Member, if applicable)

PLEASE SEND THIS FORM NO LATER THAN The 20th Annual Charity Auction, benefiting Bright Beginnings and
MONDAY, OCTOBER 26 TO: the FCBA Foundation, will be held on Thursday, November 12, at
the Hamilton Crowne Plaza’s Sphinx Ballroom at the Almas Temple,

Kerry Loughney 1315 K Street, NW, beginning at 7:00 p.m. Admission is free.

Federal Communications Bar Association

1020 19th Street, N.-W. ALL DONATIONS MUST BE DELIVERED TO THE FCBA OFFICE NO

Suite 325 LATER THAN FRIDAY, OCTOBER 30.

Washington, D.C. 20036-6101

Phone: (202) 293-4000 Prize donations of any value may be “bundled” with other prizes for

Fax:  (202) 293-4317 the live or silent auction. Prize donations valued at the sponsorship

E-mail: kerry@fcba.org level of $1750 or greater will receive additional recognition. The
Auction Committee may offer any prize donation valued at less than
$25 as a raffle prize.
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THE 4TH ANNUAL ABA/FCBA PRIVACY & DATA
SECURITY FOR COMMUNICATIONS AND MEDIA

COMPANIES CLE - MARCH 17, 2009 - DVD Now Available

If you missed this 4-hour Seminar, buy it now!

This seminar focuses on new state and federal laws, guidelines, developments, and risks that will impact privacy and data
security for media and communications companies in 2009 and beyond under the new Obama Administration. It covered
issues related to mobile marketing, behavioral advertising, social networking, the CAN-SPAM Act, fax advertising, security
breach notification laws, state encryption and security practices and policies for protecting SSNs and credit card data, and much
more. This year a new session discussed contracting with third parties (including advertisers and your own affiliates),
requirements for due diligence for service providers, mergers and acquisitions, and an overview of insurance policies and
minimum coverage requirements for privacy and data security liability. It also provides implementation specifics for the FTC’s
new Red Flag Rules that apply to any entity that defers payment of services or goods; the FTC’s enforcement effective date is
May 1, 2009. A wealth of written materials is also included on the DVD.

SESSION | - PRIVACY AND DATA SECURITY ISSUES RELATED TO OPERATIONS AND EMPLOYEES

SESSION Il - PRIVACY AND DATA SECURITY ISSUES RELATED TO ADVERTISING,
MARKETING AND SALES

SESSION IIl - DUE DILIGENCE, CONTRACT, AND INSURANCE REQUIREMENTS
Cost: $175.00 for ABA Communications Law Forum or FCBA Members

$100.00 for Government & Student Members of Either Organization
$300.00 for Non-Members

Name(s)

Organization

Address Suite/Room/Apt.
City/State/Zip

Phone Fax

E-mail

$ Total Enclosed [ ]Visa []MasterCard []American Express

Credit card no. Exp. date

Signature

Please make check payable to “FCBA”

PLEASE SEND OR FAX THIS FORM TO:

Wendy Parish

Federal Communications Bar Association
1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 325
Washington, DC 20036

Phone: 202-293-4000

Fax: 202-293-4317

E-mail: wendy@fcba.org
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2009 FCBA MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY Order Form

Copies of the 2009 FCBA Membership Directory are available for purchase at a cost of $60.00 for FCBA Members, $35.00 for
Law Student Members, and $115.00 for Non-Members and in accordance with the terms set forth on this form. There is a 10%
discount for orders of 10 or more Directories. (Please add 5.75% sales tax for orders sent to D.C. addresses).

Please note that the Directory is available solely for the personal and professional use of FCBA members and other purchasers of the
Directory. All uses for commercial purposes are prohibited without prior written approval of the FCBA’s Executive Director. By

purchasing the Directory and signing below, purchaser agrees that they will not, and will not knowingly authorize or permit others to,
duplicate, reproduce or copy the information printed in the Directory without the express written consent of the Association.

Please send me copy(ies) of the 2009 FCBA Membership Directory.

Signature (required)

Name

Organization

Address Suite/Room/Apt.
City/State/Zip

Phone Fax E-mail

$ Total Enclosed (Please add 5.75% Sales Tax for orders sent to D.C. addresses)

[J Check Enclosed []Visa [l MasterCard [] American Express

Credit card no. Exp. date

Signature

Please make check payable to “FCBA”

PLEASE SEND OR FAX THIS FORM TO:

Wendy Parish

Federal Communications Bar Association
1020 19th Street, N.W.

Suite 325

Washington, D.C. 20036

Phone: (202) 293-4000

Fax: (202) 293-4317

E-mail: wendy@fcba.org

The FCBA membership list also is available at a cost to FCBA members of $400.00 for the first order and $700 for each additional
order (per calendar year), and $700.00 for non-members per order. Please call the FCBA office, (202) 293-4000, for further details.
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Calendar

August 6 International Telecommunications Committee Brown Bag Lunch
August 23 Volunteer for McKenna’s Wagon

August 30 Volunteer for Martha’s Table

September 9 CLE Seminar on Lobbying Rules for a New Administration
September 10 13th Annual FCBA Foundation Golf Tournament

September 15 Engineering and Technical Committee Brown Bag Lunch

September 30 FCBA Fall Reception to Meet and Greet New FCC Chairman Genachowski and
Commissioners Attwell Baker and Clyburn

November 12 20th Annual Charity Auction

December 10 23rd Annual Chairman’s Dinner

Save the Date of Online Directory Information
Thursday, November 12, 2009

The online directory is accessible through your online

for the account used to renew membership and register for

20th Annual events:

FCBA Charity Auction TO ACCESS THE ONLINE DIRECTORY:
LOCATION: Click the Login link at www.fcba.org. The primary email
Hamilton Crowne Plaza Hotel and password used to sign in MUST be the same as have
Sphinx Ballroom at the Almas Temple been used for membership renewal and online
1315 K Street, NW registrations in the past. If the password is not known or
Washington, DC 20005 has never been activated, click on the Forgot your
Password? link and follow the instructions to generate a
To donate auction items, fill out the Auction Donation new password.

Form on page 21 of this newsletter.
One logged in, click on the Individual Directory link in

If you are interested in being an Auction sponsor or have the menu options. Search for your entry information.
any questions, please contact Kerry Loughney, 202-293- Note that this directory is different than the one we've
4000, kerry@fcba.org. used previously, and only displays your name, address,

email, and primary phone and fax numbers. Our

To volunteer, contact FCBAAuction@gmail.com. database can still house more info, such as alternate
Many volunteer opportunities start in August! phone, fax and cell phone numbers, but it will not be

reflected in the new directory.
Proceeds to benefit Bright Beginnings
and the FCBA Foundation

FEBA

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS
BAR ASSOCIATION

1020 19th Street, N.W.

Suite 325

Washington, D.C. 20036
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